
      

  
 

 

                             

The phenomenon of corruption in the context of civil wars 

Defence of Colombia (right-wing paramilitary organization)
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WARLORD 

POLITICS 
 

in the context of civil wars is of increasing interest in scholarly literature, but large

wing paramilitary organization) succeeded since 1998 in capturing the local state

THE PROBLEM        

SINCE 1998 

RESORT TO COLLUSIVE 

STRATEGIES WITH 

LOCAL POWERS 

 

CAPTURE OF THE 

LOCAL STATE BY 

PARAMILITARY 

WARLORDS  

 

HIGH LEVELS OF 

SUCCESS 

Strongly influenced 

national and 

subnational electoral 

processes 

Substantially 

transformed the 

electoral map of at 

least 12 provinces 

Infiltrated security 

agencies and the 

judiciary at the 

highest levels 

Gained enormous 

profits from 

corruption in public 

spending 

Obtained impunity 

and immunity regimes 

for the demobilization 

process 

320 elected officials, 106 

appointed officials, and 240 

military and police officers are 

currently being prosecuted

have been convicted by the 

Attorney General’s Office and 

the Supreme Court of Justic

for colluding with paramilitary 

groups 

It is calculated that between 

1997 and 200

paramilitaries export

350,000 kg of cocaine, worth 

approximately US$1

 

Scaled their influence 

from the local to the 

national decision-

making centres 

BETWEEN CRIMINALIZATION OF 

COLOMBIAN POLITICS AND DRUGTRAFFICKING  

eize the State,

Form of Warlord Politics in Colombia

is of increasing interest in scholarly literature, but large-scale forms such as state capture 

capturing the local state and creating specific frameworks of rule 

         SOME FACTS    

Between 2002 and 2006 over 

34,000 men-at-arms from the 

United Self-Defence of 

Colombia were demobilized 

under an impunity and 

immunity regime. It is 

calculated that over 20% of ex-

combatants have been recycled 

into re-emerging paramilitary 

structures 

 

During their aggressive 

campaign of territorial 

expansion and control, 

paramilitaries committed over 

150,000 assassinations, 2,500 

forcible disappearances, 2,326 

cases of forcible displacement, 

and 1,033 kidnappings of 

civilians 

 

320 elected officials, 106 

appointed officials, and 240 

military and police officers are 

currently being prosecuted or 

have been convicted by the 

Attorney General’s Office and 

the Supreme Court of Justice 

for colluding with paramilitary 

It is calculated that between 

1997 and 2005 Colombian 

taries exported over 

of cocaine, worth 

approximately US$150 million 

ate, Seize the W

Form of Warlord Politics in Colombia

There are 
intermediate to high 

levels of 
intermediation 

between the state and 
citizens by machine 

politics

Intermediate to high 
levels of underlying 

criminality exist (pre-
existing organized 
crime structures)

Colonization processes 
have been relatively 

concluded and 
stabilized (closed 
internal frontiers)

Political clienteles 
and/or criminal 

workforce are stable

Forms of production 
and of accumulation 
have been solidified 

(licit and illicit)

Status of land has been 
stabilized in the 

countryside 
(latifundia)

Mechanisms of social 
regulation have been 
consolidated through 
local political powers 

and/or illegal activities 

There is at least one 
important urban 

centre

Drug trafficking 
activities revolve 

exclusively around 
cocaine exports

state capture have been hardly addressed. Colombia exhibits a particular case in which in many regions 

specific frameworks of rule within formal state institutions, backed by local political elites 

                                          THE RESEARCH

Why (conditions), how (mechanisms) and to what 

purpose (ultimate goal) did state capture as a 

form of warlord politics emerge in Colombia? 

RESEARCH QUESTION 

RESEARCH METHOD 

CASE SELECTION 

Sucre and 

Norte de 

Santander 

provinces 

Subnational comparative analysis 

Success in state capture is more likely to be achieved in regions where:

he Way: State

Form of Warlord Politics in Colombia

POLITICS (types of 
subnational political 
regimes – levels of 
concentration of 
political power)

SOCIETY (types 
of social 

integration to 
the state and 

types of 
regulatory 

mechanisms)

FORMS OF 

ACCUMULATION

(licit/illicit 
commodities, 

economic 
surpluses, public 

finances, 
patronage)

Mechanisms of social 
regulation have been 
consolidated through 
local political powers 

and/or illegal activities 

There is at least one 
important urban 

centre

Drug trafficking 
activities revolve 

exclusively around 
cocaine exports

There are intermediate 
to low levels of 
intermediation 

between the state and 
citizens by machine 

politics 

Low levels of 
underlying criminality 

exist

Colonization is still an 
ongoing process (open 

internal frontiers)

Political clienteles are 
scattered and unstable

Forms of production 
and of accumulation 

have not been yet 
consolidated

Status of land has not 
been yet stabilized 

Mariana Escobar
Government D

have been hardly addressed. Colombia exhibits a particular case in which in many regions the recently demobilized 

local political elites and authorities.  

THE RESEARCH 

Explaining state capture as a function of 

subnational war political economies and 

substantiating the differences found on the 

dependent variable (state capture) in the 

selected cases 

 

PRELIMINARY FINDINGS 

Success in state capture is less likely to be achieve

 

in regions where: 

tate Capture a

Form of Warlord Politics in Colombia 

RESEARCH OBJECTIVES 

Mechanisms of social 
regulation have not 

been yet consolidated

There are no important 
urban centres

Drug trafficking 
activities revolve 

exclusively around coca 
leaf production 

Mariana Escobar Arango  
nt Department 

demobilized United Self-

WAR POLITICAL 

ECONOMY 

Spatial and 

temporal 

interaction of 

conflict dynamics 

with POLITICS, 

FORMS OF SOCIAL 

INTEGRATION, 

AND FORMS OF 

ACCUMULATION  

achieved in regions where: 

e as a 


